From: Anika Kuhnert

**Sent:** June 10, 2025 4:40 PM

To: clerk@hamilton.ca

Subject: Appui à la « présentation du parc sportif Mohawk » – réunion du 12 juin 2025

## External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Dear Clerk's Office,

I am writing to document the Centre Francophone de Hamilton's full support for the Mohawk Sports Park project.

The fact of the matter is, this project is necessary because the current recreation facilities in Hamilton do not currently offer a permanent bilingual infrastructure and permanent dedicated space for francophone programming. The renovation and reinnovation of the Mohawk Sports Park bridges this gap which is crucial for the integration of the Francophone community in Hamilton.

Thank you very much for your engagement and attention to this issue.

Kindly, Anika Kuhnert President of the Board, Centre Francophone de Hamilton